FAQs - Dynamics Sync via REST API
What change is being made?
Currently, the native sync between Marketo and Dynamics leverages the Dynamics SOAP API. We have developed a revised version of the sync which leverages the Dynamics Web (REST) API. 

As a result, over the next few months, we will be transitioning all customers who have setup native integration between Marketo and Dynamics to the new version that leverages the Web (REST) API.

Why are we doing this?
REST APIs are now generally considered the industry standard for integrating applications. Most companies (Marketo and Microsoft included) have built out their REST APIs and are encouraging customers to leverage them. 

Microsoft has been actively developing new features on the REST API and have very limited/no development on the SOAP API. While the Dynamics SOAP API will continue to function, at some point it is possible that Microsoft stops supporting the SOAP API altogether.

For these reasons, Marketo is taking a proactive approach to not only provide an enhanced integration option with Dynamics, but also ensuring we have a solution vetted and ready should any changes occur on Microsoft’s end.

What customer action is required?
Customers will need to first create a new authentication on the Dynamics side, then input the new “Client Id” and “Client Secret” in the Marketo Admin section. Instructions on how to do this will be provided. 

Will there be a new plug-in version as a part of this migration?
No. But we always recommend you be on the latest version of the plug-in.

Does this migration affect MSI?
No, and there will be no need to install a new MSI plug-in.

Does this affect customers who integrate with Dynamics directly using the API?
Customers who do not use the native integration, but rather directly use the API or a middleware provider (e.g. Scribe), are not affected.

What are the risks?
[bookmark: _GoBack]We will migrate sandboxes first, and closely monitor for quality before we move to production. We have also selected a very small early adopter group to ensure any issues can be dealt with quickly and directly by our Engineering team. We will incrementally add instances to the group as we progress. Utmost care will be taken to ensure that there are no functional differences caused by this migration.

Is this migration mandatory? 
Yes, this migration is mandatory. We would like all customers to be on the new of the sync as soon as safely possible. We will eventually discontinue support the SOAP API integration once we’ve ensured all our customers are fully functional on the Web (REST) API.

Does this migration give us any new features?
The migration itself does not come with any new features; however, this step is a prerequisite for us to deliver many exciting features we have planned.
